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December 29, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips: 
Pursuant to the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance 17941, Section 58, Proviso P1, as amended, enclosed is the response required on proposed funding allocation methodology for human services programs. 
The Report on Proposed Funding Allocation Methodology for human services programs (Attachment A) provides recommendations for funding allocations methodology for four human services program areas; civil legal services, domestic violence, sexual assault, and older adults. As the report was developed, numerous meetings and conversations were held with staff of community-based agencies as well as stakeholders for each of the four program areas. In addition, a group of fourteen stakeholders agreed to review the draft report and provide feedback. The information and feedback gathered were helpful in framing and developing the final report. 

The report includes the following which will be used to evaluate the eligibility of agencies applying or being considered for funding: 

· Projected outcomes

· Scope

· Schedule

· Criteria and 

· Evaluation 

Each program area section includes strategies for ensuring that small agencies or agencies currently not receiving funding will be included in the process. Emergent needs were identified and are included in each program area section as well. In addition, data analysis was conducted on the geographic and population needs of King County residents. 
The human services programs described in the attached report coordinates with the support provided by other major human services funders throughout King County. 
The Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) Human Services Program Areas are primarily under the Health and Human Potential goal of the King County Strategic Plan. Two of the objectives in this are particularly relevant for the four program areas; Objective 1: Increase the number of healthy years that residents live and Objective 4: Ensure a network of integrated and effective health and human services is available to people in need. 
The DCHS Human Services Program Areas promote equity and social justice impacts by providing services that are accessible to all regardless of where in the County they reside, their level of incomes, their ethnicity, gender, age, or level of ability. These services fall primarily under the following County determinants of equity: 
1.
Access to Health and Human Services
2.
Equitable Law and Justice System
It is estimated that this report required a minimum of 752 staff hours to produce, costing $30,080. 
Thank you for your support and oversight. It is my expectation that the recommendations included in this report will result in greater transparency of funding decisions for human service programs and will enhance the ability of smaller agencies to be considered for funding allocations. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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cc:
King County Councilmembers 
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